MINUTES OF THE BRO TAF LMC CARDIFF AND VALE CONSTITUENCY MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 13 SEPTEMBER 2018 AT 1400HRS AT THE HOLIDAY INN HOTEL, CORYTON
	Attendees:

Dr Steve Davies
Dr Sue Goodfellow

Dr Fran Ferner

Dr Ceri Walby

Dr Keziah Maizey

Dr Jane Roberts

Dr Om Aggarwal

Dr Kay Saunders

Dr Damian Pathy
Dr Avkash Jain

Dr Steve Short

Mr James Morgan

Ms Cath Smith

Ms Carol Howells

Mr Andrew Nelson (presentation only)
Mrs Ali Cole 

Apologies:

Dr Bethan Roberts

Dr Amir Ghanghro

Dr Kate Baker

Dr Sarah Morgan

Dr Haydn Mayo


	Chair

Sec


	Item No

	Discussion
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Apologies:

The Chair welcomed all to the meeting and accepted apologies.

	

	2


	Declarations of Interest:

No declarations of interest were made.

	

	3
	Presentation on Data Sharing Between Primary and Secondary Care
Dr Steve Short and Mr Andrew Nelson attended the meeting to deliver a presentation on a proposal for data sharing between primary and secondary care. The proposal was to create a shared data repository that would enable direct care, health planning, analysis and auditing. Dr Short stated the benefits as supporting workforce planning, an ability to quantify changes in demand, demographics and population, improving information governance and providing supporting information for business cases for reforms and increased funding.
The proposal had received legal advice and was aligned with the national data sharing intentions. However, the proposal would require an agreement between practices and the UHB to share the information, along with an overarching governance framework with a steering group to facilitate. It would also require the technical enablers and a data protection information assessment setting out the sharing process.
The next steps included asking LMC members to consider the proposal and raise concerns/advise on preferences.

The meeting raised various concerns regarding the proposal such as patient concerns regarding data sharing, opting out and 3rd party references in patient notes.

Dr Steve Short confirmed that there was no planned option for opting out, however data would not be shared with social services. Mr Andrew Nelson reported that the Welsh Government intended to undertake an all Wales communications piece to let the public know how their data will be shared and for what purpose. It would also reassure patients that their data would be shared no further unless specifically requested via the patient.

The new proposal was likely to be started no earlier than 2019.


	

	4

	Minutes of Previous Meeting:

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed and accepted as a true record.

	

	5

	Matters Arising:
a.
Foster Care Medicals
Dr Steve Davies reported that the LMC had been made aware of complaints from the council regarding delays in GPs providing foster care medicals. There was also a complaint that some GPs were not providing this service. Foster medical are not in the GMS contract and are therefore paid for privately. Dr Jane Roberts advised that the process for foster care medicals is very extensive and therefore time consuming, and the council expectations were therefore unrealistic.
Dr Keziah Maizey reported that she was involved with a foster care charity and would therefore be happy to assist in discussions with the council regarding their requirements.

Action: LMC Office to set up a meeting with C&V council to discuss foster care medicals.
b.
Unfunded Aspects of Diabetes Enhanced Service
Mr James Morgan reported that his practice had (after giving 6 months warning) referred 80 x injectables patients back to secondary care as his practice with struggling to cope with the demand. All the referrals had been rejected citing no clinical evidence that these patients needed to be seen in secondary care.
There was some discussion regarding referrals being individual for each patient rather than ‘copy and paste’ – however it was unclear how much information was required, and there was suspicion that this was merely a delaying tactic by secondary care.
There was a very strong feeling amongst the meeting attendees that the health board needed to renegotiate the enhanced service as a matter of priority.

Action: Dr Steve Davies would speak with Anna Kuczynska directly to request a renegotiation of the diabetes ES as a priority.
c.
Wound Care – GMS or Not?
Mr James Morgan reported that the wound care workload in his practice had tripled in the last year and was getting increasingly complex. They were happy to do the enhanced service work, however were struggling to provide over and above this. The wound service would not accept these patients and therefore practice nursing time was being spent on these patients who required months of attention.
It was agreed that there could be a misunderstanding in secondary care regarding how far the minor injuries LES extends. Practices are content to work to the LES if it was improved and a clear definition provided of what should be provided with the practice, also what defined ‘chronic’ and when to pass to secondary care.
Action: LMC Office would include wound care LES on the agenda for the next GMS Liaison meeting on 3 Oct 18.
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	6

	Any Other Business:
a.
Mental Health Community Review
Dr Kay Saunders reported there had been a community mental health review without LMC consultation. The CMHTs had now been merged into ‘super teams’ and were piloting providing the services previously provided in Penarth, Barry and Western Vale all from Barry. The pilot started 12 Sep 18.
Action: LMC Office to put on the agenda for the next GMS Liaison meeting on 3 Oct 18.
b.
Remote Access for PPV Team
Dr Kay Saunders reported that her practice had been asked to provide locum logins to allow remote access for the Post Payment Verification Team. This was deemed unacceptable as previously the team had made a visit in person which allowed supervision of access to records. 
Action: LMC Office would include on the agenda for the next GMC Liaison meeting on 3 Oct 18.
c.
Immunisation Requests from Secondary Care
Dr Damian Pathy stated that his practice was receiving increasing demands for immunisations from secondary care. Dr Steve Davies advised that had been discussed numerous times at the C&V MAG and that secondary care had been informed that primary care would not provide their immunisation services. 
d.
Transgender Services
Dr Om Aggarwal reported that his practice are being asked to provide blood tests and ECGs for transgender patients to take to the Cardiff clinic. Dr Steve Davies reported that the transgender clinic has a phlebotomist which should be doing all the blood testing for this clinic. Dr Davies stated that more information will be coming from C&V UHB regarding the referral process for the clinic in the next few days.
e.
Training for HCAs - Timescales
Mr James Morgan reported that his HCAs had been provided training to give flu vaccines – however the health board had only given the practice 2 weeks notice of the training which was inconvenient. He asked if it would be possible for the health board to give better notice next time.
Action: LMC Office would include on the agenda for the next GMS Liaison meeting on 3 Oct 18.
f.
GDPR - DPO
There were still some concerns regarding the provision of the DPO role from NWIS. The main concerns centred around the timeframes for a DPO to be in post, costs to practices and what the DPO would provide. Practices were reassured that it was not mandatory to accept the NWIS offer and that they could source their own DPO if that was their preference.
g.
Future of Constituency Meetings

Dr Steve Davies discussed the future of the constituency meetings and how to increase attendance. It was agreed to ask the Practice Managers if they wished to hold a meeting which could then be tagged on to the constituency meeting.
Action: LMC Office to liaison with Mr James Morgan to arrange a joint/tagged meeting with the C&V Practice Managers
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	Date of Next Meeting:
Thursday 13 December 2018, 2pm, Venue TBC
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